
  
 
9/23/2019 
 
Alley Vacation 
 
The Town has been working with Marathon Inc. in regards to the alley located between 
the new town hall at 9312 w Smith St and Speedway convenience/gas station at 9304 
W Smith.  Due to the location of utilities and back up generation the alley needs to be 
vacated and the town needs to grant to Marathon entry easements on town property.   
 
The attached petition starts this process and allows the town to introduce an ordinance 
for vacation.  We will then have a public hearing about the issue in October at which 
point the council then can consider the ordinance for vacation.  Additionally there will be 
a Memorandum of Understanding completed between the Town and Marathon prior to 
the final vacation.  I would recommend that the council introduce Ordinance 786.   
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